18th June 2003

Committee Secretary

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Submission to Senate Select Committee on Medicare

I am submitting my comments as Professor and Head of Department of General practice, University of Melbourne and a practicing part time GP for 18 years in a community health centre servicing a disadvantaged population in an outer urban location in Melbourne. I would like to leave the broader discussion of funding of general practice to other GP organizations and just comment on the lack of funding support for general practices that teach medical students and conduct research. These activities are currently embedded in the poorly administered practice incentive payments (PIP).

As a practicing GP, I agree with the ADGP’s argument of : 

· Increasing the incentives for bulk billing consultations to a level commensurate with the costs of providing services.

· Ensure that the incentives are equitable for GPs practicing in urban areas.

· Changing the requirement to bulk bill 100% of concession cared holders as there are too many of them.(mean tested)

· Extending practice nurse incentives to all GP practices NOT just rural or urban fringe. They will be assets for GPs to precise population health

· Extending the safety net for concession cardholders to low-income families and others who may experience difficulties affording health services.

As an academic GP,

· PIP be changed and truly reward GP practices who teach and/or do research. This is the only way to introduce evidence based best practice into general practice and raises the intellectual capacity of general practice. This will raise the morale of general practice/practitioner and provide GPs with a career structure while remaining in their practice.

Yours sincerely 

Professor Doris Young

Professor and Head

Department of General practice 

University of Melbourne

